February 15, 2011
Dear Parents, 
Our unit ‘Getting Around’ has come to an end and we have started the next one, entitled ‘Caring for Living Things’. The central idea for our new unit is: Plants and animals in our homes and classrooms have needs in order to grow and stay healthy. We started off the unit by asking questions that reflected our curiosity regarding the unit topic!
During the unit, the students will:
· Be responsible to take care of all the animals and plants in our classroom
· Take care and nurture the flowers we will plant 
· Keep a plant journal
· Learn about basic needs of living things
· Learn and discuss the differences between needs and wants
· Gain more knowledge about animals that strike the curiosity of the students
· Begin to understand the effects of not having basic needs
· Develop empathy and respect towards living things
At home, you can help by having your child take care of plants you may have at home and pets as well (if you have any). I will be asking the students about living things they have at home, if they help take care of them, what their needs are etc. 
As with the previous unit, we continue to use Défi Mathématique and Math Their Way to develop the fundamental math concepts. We will celebrate the 100th day of school when it comes up so counting to 100 will be a goal for the students to achieve by that time. Raconte moi l’alphabet will continue to be used for French sounds and alphabet development along with language games. As the students are developing their reading skills, you can support them by exposing them to all types of literature. We have now gone through the whole set of early readers. After the March break, I will be sending home new early reader books that are a little more advanced. The expectation will not be to read the book to the class, but rather to re-tell the story. 
If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to email me at mme
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Thank you, 
Mme Nora 
